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The twice yearly CSP Chairs Network Meeting has been running since September 2018 and is chaired by the current PCC, 
Lord Willy Bach.  It is an opportunity for the CSP chairs and officers, across LLR, to come together and discuss thematic 
issues, share good practice and promote partnership working.  It has also enabled the OPCC to relook at their offer and 
how they can better support the CSPs going forward.  The most recent meeting was held on 24th January 2020 at Melton 
Council Offices, with some good discussions and contributions from all partners.  The meetings are well attended with 
representation from every CSP across LLR. 

Update/s including 
specific workstreams.  
(initiatives, projects 
etc.) 

Paul Hindson gave a short presentation on the Relationship between SPB and CSP, following the SPB Exec session on 14th 
January 2020.  It outlined what is currently in place to manage harmful behaviours and explained the part the CSPs have 
to play in supporting this.  Having a two-way communication to highlight and address issues is key. 
 
VRN 
Grace Strong, the Strategic Director for the VRN, provided a quick overview; progress to date and future developments. 
 
The VRN is largely based on the Public Health Approach, focussed on prevention and long term aims as opposed to quick 
fixes.  The Public Health model looks at a whole system evidence-based approach, building and drawing on communities 
and utilising local assets.  The mantra being that Violence is Preventable. 
 
Development of a Strategic Needs Assessment and Response Strategy is underway as part of the expectations outlined 
by the Home Office.  This includes a reduction in: 

 Hospital admissions for assaults with a knife or sharp object (with particular focus on those victims aged under 
25) 

 Knife-enabled serious violence (with particular focus on those victims aged under 25) 

 All non-domestic related homicides (with particular focus on those victims aged under 25 involving knives) 
 
A recent development is the introduction of a new legal duty on public bodies to prevent and tackle serious violence, 
announced by the Home Secretary last year.  This covers the police, local councils, local health bodies, education 
representatives and youth offending services.  The aims of the duty are to ensure services: 

 share data, intelligence and knowledge 

 shared understanding of the root causes of serious violence including knife crime 

 Target interventions in partnership to prevent and stop violence  

 Identify warning signs, enabling partners to intervene earlier and protect young people 
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Next Steps 
New guidance will be published to support the new legislation; different partnership models will be provided and how 
different organisations and sectors can partner with each other. 
The government will also be amending the Crime and Disorder Act to ensure that serious violence becomes the main 
priority for Community Safety Partnerships. 
 
Data Capability 
At the meeting in September the OPCC were tasked with developing a proposal for the reporting of data to CSPs.  
Consultations with the chairs and officers followed, with the feedback and responses analysed to help shape the 
proposal that was delivered at the meeting on 24th January.  The attached presentation outlines the details of the 
proposal and information on the types of data that will be included (slides 5 and 6).  Slide 7 includes information on 
additional data that can be provided; this would need extra resources, which could potentially come at a cost to the 
CSPs.  
 
As well as providing the data, the OPCC have committed to helping to design and analyse the data from any surveys that 
CSPs wish to carry out.  The idea was raised about working towards developing a joint survey between partners that 
would cover the whole of LLR and reduce the need of over surveying the public.  This would mean standardised 
questions and responses across all CSPs to allow the Performance Team to collectively analyse and compare results, 
producing a summary report of the findings that is available to all partners.   
 
Power BI dashboards and CSP packs will be trialled for the end of Q4 with support from the analysts.  CSPs will have the 
opportunity to feedback on the trialled pack/dashboard to allow for any changes and amendments.  The reporting 
process and dashboards will then be implemented by the end of the first quarter (2020/21) and will continue to be 
produced on a quarterly basis.  This will feed into the re-introduction of CSPs reporting to the OPCC on a quarterly basis 
as opposed to 6 monthly.  Revised templates should have been sent out to all CSPs. 

 
 

Notable 
developments, 
achievements, 
challenges & 
opportunities.  
(including 
implications for public 
& partners) 

In summary, the key actions of note discussed were:  

 Newsletter – Partners raised the point about communication being inconsistent and not always being kept up to 
date.  The idea arose about the need for a newsletter which summarised key themes across the strategic 
partnership meetings, ie SPB, LSCSB.  Action: OPCC (YI) to progress. 

 Basecamp overview – It was agreed a web-based forum would be useful as a communication tool amongst the 
CSP partners to share best practice and highlight any issues/cross-cutting themes.  Action: OPCC (ES) to send link 
to all CSPs for feedback so that the OPCC can take forward and progress. 

 Reporting – The PCC has agreed to give funding upfront to enable CSPs to better plan for the year ahead.  In term 
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CSPs are required to produce quarterly reports to the OPCC.  Action: CSPs to receive funding upfront and go 
back to providing quarterly reports to OPCC.   

 Data – Action: Performance Team to continue developing dashboards ready for new financial year.  Note: this 
does not involve any cost implications to the CSPs. 

 Survey Analysis – to work collaboratively as a partnership to look at producing one survey that will provide a 
greater spread and depth of comparable data.  Action: VC to progress 

 

The next meeting date, 6 months from now, is end of July.  Factoring in summer holidays, it is proposed the next 
meeting be arranged the first week of September 2020. 
 
The meetings have primarily been held at Force Headquarters, with the exception of the 24th January which was hosted 
by Melton Borough Council.  It was suggested that going forward each partner takes a turn in offering to host and 
provide a venue to encourage partnership working.  Action: CSPs to notify OPCC (VC) of room availability for VC to 
progress.  

Gaps/Support 
Required. 
 

 
Offer of venue to host next CSP Chairs Network Meeting with new PCC. 
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